Research Riders Meeting

October 13, 2005

President Don Moravits called the meeting to order for the thirteen members present and visitor Jesse Martinez.

Milton James made the motion to accept the September minutes, seconded by Sandra Segovia, and it was unanimously approved.

Treasurer Ken Irvin was unable to attend this meeting. His updated report will be presented at the next scheduled meeting.

Old Business Section---Milton James thanked everyone who came to his barbeque and gave a short run down of the party. Sounds like a good time was had by all. Milton also brought along a second group of “Get Well” and “Happy Birthday” cards for the group to sign. These cards will be at most meetings. They are used by Milton, in his position as Research Rider Chaplain, to send out to members having birthdays and for those in need of the get well wishes. If you haven’t signed a big bunch of these cards, let Milton know. Also, if you attend one of the scheduled meetings, please check and see if there are others that need your signature.

New Business Section---Don Moravits mentioned that the Polar Bear competition will be returning this year. It will be in the month of January. In conjunction with the Polar Bear ride, Don also asked that if anyone has information about or links to websites about winter riding gear that they feel would be beneficial to the Riders, please send them to Don, so that he can put together a database with all of the information. Don also covered the information that’s currently available on the RideTexas.com website.

Jonathon Matthews discussed the Wings and Wheels ride and an upcoming Hill Country Poker Run.

Mark Griffin told us about the Big Texas Toy Run in Dallas/Fort Worth.

Milton James mentioned the Phantoms Halloween Party on October 29th.

Jonathon also started discussions about the upcoming Credit Union 4 Kids Run happening on April, 9th. He is negotiating with the Draft House to stage from their parking lot. He is also looking into using a different route this year.

If you have questions or concerns about any of the above mentioned rides, you now know who is the main contact for each.

Sandra Segovia let us know that the RRA website needs to be updated, as far as the Research Riders are concerned.

We got to spend a short while getting to meet Jesse Martinez, our guest for the meeting. Jesse works for Division 8. He’s been there since 1981. He currently works in the John Deere Lab. His ride is a 2005 Harley Davidson Dyna SuperGlide Custom.

Milton James asked that if you haven’t e-mailed your birthday to him, please do so. Also, the only way he can send “Get Well” cards those needing them is to hear from the Riders, themselves, about those in need of the cards. So, if you know one of the Research Riders (or a spouse) that is in need, please let Milton know.

Milton James made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Dave Moczygemba, and it was unanimously accepted.

NOTE: Your dues were due by September 9th.  If you have not paid Ken Irvin, now is the time. Or should I say, NOW is the time.
